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RSIPF Farewell SIPSP Senior Advisor 
 
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) yesterday (11 October 2023) have 
farewelled a Solomon Islands Police Support Program (SIPSP) senior advisor after serving 
with the Program for one year. 
  
RSIPF Assistant Commissioner (AC) National Capital and Crime Prevention (NCCP) Mr. 
Simpson Pogeava acknowledged and greatly appreciated her for the service rendered while 
with the program in Solomon Islands. 
  
AC Pogeava says, “Your contribution especially on the mind set training program for the 
RSIPF is greatly appreciated. The mindset training program really helps shape RSIPF officers 
stay focused on discipline.” 
  
In their brief farewell remarks, Senior Advisor Sergeant (Sgt) Lara Beisly said, “Thank you 
Commissioner, RSIPF and executives for this wonderful opportunity over the past year to 
work closely with RSIPF especially National Community Policing Department.” 
  
Sgt Beisly said, “Working with the RSIPF has been an extremely rewarding and fulfilling 
experience. I have been to some parts of the Solomon Islands and I really enjoy working with 
Solomon Islanders.” 
  
Advisor Beisly was presented with a Letter of Appreciation from the RSIPF Organization. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 



24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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